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June Board Meeting 

Friends of MetroParks of Butler County 

Voice of America MetroPark 

7850 VOA Park Drive, West Chester, Ohio 45069 

Wednesday, June 14, 2017, 6:00 – 7:00 pm  

 

 

Come for the meeting, stay for the Hump Day 

concert 
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Letter from the President 

Good news, good news!  Last month, I reported 

illness of two board members, Nick Lengyel and 

Chuck Holliday.  I am glad to tell you that both 

gentlemen are well along the road to recovery and 

back in the saddle helping Friends meet their goals. 

Congratulations to Sargent Cliff James for his 

promotion to Lieutenant of the MetroPark Rangers.  

Cliff has been a big help to FoMPBC, and has also 

agreed to share his wife, Robin, who recently joined 

the Board of Directors of FoMPBC as Secretary.  

Robin also serves as Chair of the Grants and Fund-

Raiser Committee, and recently announced receipt 

of another Smith Family Grant to help fund 

improvements at Chrisholm and Governor Bebb 

MetroParks.  Good work, James family! 

We have already enjoyed the first two Hump Day 

Concerts of the season.  The Stagger Lee Band 

opened the festivities with an audience of almost 

400.  Although the weather scared away many from 

enjoying the Saffire Express, they rose to the 

occasion with a performance that had the audience 

dancing (and doing cartwheels) in the aisles.  

Thanks to Sarah and Chelsea for their hard work in 

making Hump Day possible. 

FoMPBC this year has become an official sponsor 

for the Hump Day concerts.  As part of our 

contribution, we matched funds with MPX to 

purchase two sets of lights to help illuminate the 

bands in the VOA lakeside gazebo.  The lights were 

first used during the Saffire Express concert on June 

7th.  Another part of our sponsorship includes 

providing raffle prizes for each concert.  We have 

ten more exciting concerts scheduled for 

Wednesday evenings running through August.  

Ya’ll come out and support the bands now, y’hear? 

See you in the parks, 

Bill Walker, President FOMPBC 

Shooting Stars of Indian 
Creek MetroPark 

 

Although the shooting stars had already shot their 

wads before the nature walk because of a warmer 

than usual spring, there were plenty of wild flowers 

and critters there to be enjoyed.  Here are a few 

examples: 
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Good News:    Kroger Community Rewards 

We will be receiving a check for Cycle 5, Qtr 4 

from the Kroger Community Rewards program in 

the amount of $136.01. 

FOMPBC organization # 15599 

Dear Community Rewards Organization: 

Thank you for being a member of the Kroger 

Community Rewards program. We are committed 

to helping our communities grow and prosper. Year 

after year, local schools, churches and other 

nonprofit organizations earn $4 million in Greater 

Cincinnati, Dayton and Northern Kentucky through 

our Community Rewards program. 

We’ve got great news to share with you! We’ve 

listened to your feedback and are making updates to 

our Community Rewards process and software. As 

of April 1, 2017, your supporters will no longer 

have to re-enroll their Kroger Plus Card to earn 

dollars for your organization. We believe this will 

make it easier for your organization and our 

customers to support you! 

More Good News! 

FOMPBC has received notification from the 

AmazonSmile program that we will be receiving a 

check in the amount of $90.63. Thank you to all the 

members and friends that have contributed and 

shopped at smile.Amazon.com, with the same 

shopping experience as Amazon.com. 

AmazonSmile is a simple and automatic way for 

you to support your favorite charitable organization 

every time you shop, at no cost to you. 
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FOMPBC 2017 Calendar of Events 

M D Time Event Location 

July 9 12-4 
pm 

Pioneer for a Day Gov. Bebb 

 15 10am-
4pm 

Crazy Cardboard 
Regatta 

VOA 

Aug 4-5  Mud Mania Rentschler 

 12 12-4 
pm 

Fun on the Farm Chrisholm 

Sep 16 10am-
4 pm 

Horse Daze Sebald 

Oct 7  Barn Dance Chrisholm 

Oct  22 10am- 
4pm 

The Howl VOA 

Dec  1 
2 
3 

5-9 
5-9 
4-8pm 

Brilliant Bebb Gov Bebb 

North America’s Bears  
By Wyatt Snodgrass, Program Leader Park 

Connections 

North America is home to three species of bears, 

Brown bear or grizzly (Ursus arctos), polar bear 

(Ursus maritimus) and American black bears (Ursus 

americanus). Brown bears are sometimes referred 

to as Kodiak or grizzly bears depending on their 

geographic location. The name Grizzly comes from 

their “grizzled” appearance. These bears are found 

mainly among inland states and territories within 

their range. Brown, Kodiak and Grizzly are all are 

considered to be the one species but since advances 

in modern genetics, it is suggested that since the 

brown bears on Kodiak Island, Alaska have had 

little or no genetic exchange with continental 

populations they can be considered a subspecies.  

Polar bears are the largest species of the three and 

live in the Arctic habitats of the northern regions of 

North America, Russia, Norway and Greenland. 

Here they rely mostly on a carnivorous diet, unlike 

the other two species of bears that are omnivores nd 

consume mainly plants, berries, nuts, grasses and 

insects. Through genetic research, biologists have 

confirmed that polar bears evolved from brown 

(grizzly) bears around three hundred thousand years 

ago. The species is protected by the Marine 

Mammal Protection Act and is listed as 

“threatened” according to the U.S. Fish and 

Wildlife Service. Populations are declining due to 

habitat loss as a result of melting sea ice.  

Black bears are the most common species of bear in 

North America and can be found throughout 

Canada and in thirty two of the United States, 

including parts of Ohio. 

At one time, black bears were very common across 

the state of Ohio. The population started to decline 

in the 1800’s because of extensive habitat loss due 

to deforestation, human settlement and unregulated 

hunting. The species was extirpated from the state 

by 1850.  

Today, due to habitat restoration, a small population 

of 50 to 100 individual bears have found their way 

back to Ohio (Figure 1) and the population seems to 

be increasing.  

The best places to find black bears in Ohio is in the 

forested regions throughout the eastern half of the 

state. If you are lucky enough to see a bear in the 

wild, remember that you have no reason to be afraid 

of it, as long as you are respectful to the animal and 

keep your distance. Report your sighting to the 

county wildlife officer or wildlife biologist. You 

can also call 1-800-WILDLIFE to make your report 

directly to the Ohio Department of Natural 

Resources. 

 

 

The number of black bear sightings in Ohio by year,  

1998-2013 (Ohio Division of Wildlife) 
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Busy Rookery Season at Gilmore Ponds MPX 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stream Biology Training Class at Indian Creek 

MPX 

Lynn White of Butler County Department of Soil 

and Water provided training in collecting, 

identifying and counting water borne invertibrates 

as a measure of stream health. 
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Good news, Indian Creek passed the health test! 

Hump Day Concert 1 

The Stagger Lee Band 
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Hump Day Concert 2 

The Saffire Express 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 

 



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

Friends of MetroParks of Butler County 

 

 
 

 

 

Yes, I/We want to be a member of Friends of MetroParks of Butler County! 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Name(s)/Contact __________________________________ Date _______  
Name(s)/Contact __________________________________ Date _______ 
Group or Business Name________________________________________ 
Address____________________________________________________ 
City __________________________________ State ______ Zip _______ 
Home/Business Phone ___________________Cell Phone _______________ 
Email (required to receive newsletter) _______________________________ 

Become a Friend! 

Simply fill in this form, detach and mail it with your 
check. Made payable to: 

     Friends of MetroParks of Butler County                                  
PO Box 691                                                             

Hamilton, OH 45012 

 

Pick an Annual Membership 

 Individual - $10 

 Family - $15 

 Group/Business -$100 

 Donation - $ _____________ 

 

 

Our Mission 

 

To improve and preserve the parks for future generations, to educate and 
inform the public about the unique qualities of each MetroPark, and to 
encourage individuals and groups to participate in volunteer programs 

 

 

Member 
Benefits 

 

• Invitations to Member-only events 

• Opportunity to apply for funding to support MetroParks programs and 

projects 

• Attend Annual Meeting and have a voice in Friends activities and 

direction 

 

 

 

Who Are We? 

 

Private citizens who have come together to: 

• Sponsor programs & activities, promoting the use of MetroParks for 

conservation, education and recreation 

• Encourage volunteerism toward support of MetroParks of Butler County 

• Identify and implement improvements to the park 

• Assist in raising funds, securing donations, and obtaining grants monies 

to further MetroParks’ mission 

 

Detach the form below and Mail it with your check to the address below 

 


